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VUSD Wellness Council Elementary Site Representatives 

Meeting Minutes


Date: Thursday, April 19, 2012




Time: 3:30-4:45 pm



	Members Present: Amy Haessly, Janeen Baylon (Alamosa), Shannon Schlehuber (Bobier), Ana Christina Rubio (BH), Teri Albritton (CA), Leah Peters (Casita), Michelle Akman (MM),  Rosa Urias (Olive), Barbara Gates (Lean & Green Kids), Silvia Alcantar (Vista Community Clinic)
Instructional Focus Statement: All students will make meaning of text through explicit instruction of academic language, common academic vocabulary, and reading strategies resulting in comprehension and understanding of grade-level standards-based content being taught.

Purpose/Rationale of Committee/Work Team:  The purpose of the council shall be to monitor the implementation of the wellness policies, evaluate the district’s progress on the policies’ goals, serve as a resource to schools and recommend revisions to these policies as the council deem necessary and/or appropriate.
Alignment to LEAP and/or Board Goal/Objective(s):  The Wellness Council supports the Board’s goals and objectives to support every child reach academic grade level proficiency in all core subjects.

Outcome of Meeting:  Site Representatives will identify next steps for Wellness Policy implementation and continue developing resources to support our sites.


	AGENDA ITEMS
	Presenter
	Time
	TALKING POINTS
	NEXT STEPS

Who/When

	1. Welcome

	Amy/All
	5 min
	
	

	2. Share feedback about using Brain Breaks in the School Day

	All
	10 min
	Did you try a Brain Break? Did you recommend with other staff?

How did it work for you and your students?

How can we spread the word?
	Site reps shared success and challenges of incorporating Brain Breaks into schedule.  Lots of great feedback!  Comments included: 
· “I tried the Gopher Trap game with listening for 2 types of adjectives. My students had played the game before and they knew the rules so they were able to focus on the adjectives, it worked well.”

· “I told my partner teacher not to get discouraged if the kids are wild the first few times.  With practice, the content becomes the focus once they learn the rules of the game.”

·  “It wasn’t as bad as I thought!”
· “My 1st graders dance using the high frequency words.  They love it!”
· “My 3rd graders pull sticks to determine which activity to work on.  They are located in different corners of the room so they get to move their bodies to get to the next activity.
· We are doing a Fitness Challenge in PE right now.  I am out there running with my students and everyone is doing it.  I change into my running clothes and all of the students put an effort especially when they see me out there running with them. Some of the other teachers are more motivated to run or walk too.  We shifted away from the Running Mileage Club because that evolved into only the fastest kids running and wasn’t very inclusive.  Now this Fitness Challenge gets all of the kids moving.  They can decide if they want to run and stretch with me or walk for the 20 minutes.”
Site Reps shared that Literacy coach trainings are incorporating movement into transitions so students must move their bodies when they move between subjects.  Teachers shared this is taught in Quantum Learning as a way to keep students actively engaged.  

All teachers shared that incorporating movement of any kind into their lessons help students maintain their focus on the topic.  The Wellness Council’s initial goal was to support teacher’s efforts in delivering the mandated PE minutes by incorporating physical activity in the classroom.  While these Brain Break activities aren’t strenuous exercise, they are proving beneficial by enhancing students’ ability to remain focused on the lesson.  We will continue to explore and support teachers’ efforts in implementing the mandated PE minutes.
Site reps will continue incorporating movement into their lessons, continue sharing success stories with colleagues, and encourage other teachers to incorporate more movement into their lessons.  Find more information and resources about Brain Breaks and movement at:

http://vusdwellness.weebly.com/educators.html 

	3. Round table discussions to identify goals for next school year
	Amy/All
	30 min
	Identify the Council’s:

· Strengths

· Issues 

· Goals 

· Review & identify resources needed to meet our goals
	Review resources:
Welcome VUSD Parents!

Student Fitness Assessment letter

Wellness in the Works (for First Day packets)

Healthy Classroom Party Ideas

SB12 & SB965 Compliant Foods lists

What do principals need to know about Wellness?

We brainstormed the strengths and issues of our council (see below).  We also identified several resources needed to support our efforts (see above list).  Resources are posted on Wellness council website (http://vusdwellness.weebly.com).  

Wellness Council will create a Wellness newsletter for principals to highlight the requirements and how to comply with the rules of our district’s Wellness Policies.   Site reps recommend we inform principals on the following:

· Create a culture of wellness on the campus.  Get staff “buy-in” on the value of wellness and don’t let a few people sabotage the entire effort.  Offer suggestions of how to nurture wellness on campus.
· Dedicate a staff meeting at the beginning of the year to discuss wellness, what does it look like?  How can we nurture it? Why is this important?

· Protect PE time, don’t let it be the first thing to go when a scheduling conflict arises.  Support teachers who do make the effort to teach PE.

· Enforce and support office staff not to allow cupcakes/candies for classroom celebrations.

· Enforce “no food rewards” in the classroom.  Support healthy snacks and celebrations.
· Ensure each site has a Wellness Rep that will participate.  Encourage/seek out parent site reps.
Amy will increase communications with site reps to keep Wellness visible (i.e. monthly “sound bites”, resources, information and reminders).  Site reps will share updates with staff regularly.


	4. Poster Contest
	Amy & Barbara
	10 min
	Lean & Green Kids sponsoring poster contest in May.
	Contact Amy if you want to participate in the poster contest.  All poster entries are due May 18th.  Lean & Green Kids will print the winning posters on large vinyl posters to be displayed on campus.  The district grand prize is a brand new bike!  Students are asked to create a poster featuring themselves doing an outdoor activity that requires a strong body and sharp mind.  They must also make a slogan or message for the poster about the power of eating lean and green.

	5. Child Nutrition Reauthorization – Nutrition Standards in the NSLP and SBP
	Amy 


	15 min
	How will the new regulations look in the cafeteria next year?
	BP 3550 – Child Nutrition will be revised.  All policies related to wellness will be submitted together for Board approval.

	6. Certificates of Appreciation
	All
	5 min
	
	Thank you for your time and energy to support the health and promote wellness across the district.  I hope to work with you again next school year!

	Items for Next Agenda:

Wellness Council annual Board Report scheduled for June 28th Board meeting.

Resources:

Free Breakfast for All provided by CNS during testing.

SD County Obesity Initiative “5-2-1-0 Every Day” promotes 5 servings of fruits & veggies, 2 hours or less of screen time, 1 hour or more of physical activity, and 0 sugary drinks.  Find more info at www.5210SanDiego.org.


	
	
	
	Up Coming Events:
Alta Vista Gardens Earth Day Festival April 28th, 10 am – 3 pm wonderful free family event!  Find more info at: www.altavistagardens.org 
Vista Farmer’s Market Wellness Fair Sat., April 28th  from 8 am – 12 pm at the Vista Courthouse 

“Healthy You, Healthy Students” free school wellness webinar from Dairy Council of CA.  Teachers, administrators, & parents share best practices for creating a healthy school environment.  May 23 at 3-3:45 pm  Info at: http://www.dairycouncilofca.org/Educators/School-Wellness/Webinar/HealthyStudents.aspx
Strawberry Festival & 5K Civic Challenge, May 27th The city has challenged VUSD, the Fire Dept, and the Sherriff’s office to recruit teams of 5 and compiled time wins the bragging rights!  Let’s find 5 VUSD employees to run!

Live Well San Diego! Summit 2012 Building a Healthy Community for All Ages to envision ways different generations can work together to strengthen one another and our communities.  Friday June 15th from 9 am – 2 pm at the Town & Country Convention Center, San Diego.  For more info: www.AISevents.org or call 858-514-4652.



	Brainstorming/Comments from Site Reps During Meeting

	Strengths of Wellness Council:
· Wellness website

· Bulletin boards for Wellness – and with pictures of teachers eating healthy.

· Healthy staff lunches

· Wellness Fair

· Cross school sharing ideas

· Passionate leader and committee all very dedicated and committed to wellness
· Cooking cart
· On-site visit “Get Fit”

	
	
	Issues of Wellness Council:
· Need to get staff “buy-in” on the value of wellness.  Staff must show a commitment to support (or at least not sabotage) district efforts.

· Administration must show the value of PE.  Some administrators are very supportive of teacher’s efforts to incorporate PE into their daily schedules.  Other administrators are reported as not supportive and would rather see their students in the classroom, not on the field.

· Recruit parent representatives from each site to add different perspectives, diversity, and more voices of support.

· Bring back the PE/music teachers and not just for the 4th & 5th grades.

· Superintendent should be a role model of healthy living and should encourage it from the top down.  
· The school culture should promote healthy living for staff.  We don’t want unhealthy staff.
	Resources Needed:
· Info in First Day Packets may be helpful but probably overlooked by most families.  Best way to get attention is at Back to School night.  Get resources for teachers to bring to parent’s attention.

· Back to School night info for teachers to give parents:

· Healthy Party Classroom ideas (County handout is very good!)

· Encourage healthy snacks 

· Ask teachers to recruit parents at B2S night to volunteer to be site rep on Wellness council.

· Share Harvest of the Month tips with site reps (and continue posting at cafeteria)

· Need monthly “sound bites” for site reps to post at front office and in classrooms with wellness messages

· Need to create newsletter for principals explaining variety of wellness components:

· No candy rewards/food rewards

· Enforce healthy snacks & celebrations in the classroom

· Enforce “no cupcakes” – make sign for office, help front staff learn how to say “no”

· Encourage healthy staff – healthy foods at staff meetings

· Encourage principal to recruit parents to participate on Wellness council

· Ask principals to dedicate one staff meeting at start of year to wellness topics including staff wellness, student wellness, nutrition education resources, implementing PE minutes, etc.
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